
Report of the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert Community Board to the Council meeting of 5 April 2007 

3. BRIEFINGS 
 
 3.1 COUNCIL’S WASTE MANAGEMENT PLAN 2006 
 
  The Board received a presentation from staff members Simon Collin and Tim Scott regarding 

the background, implementation and timeline arrangements for the Waste Management Plan 
adopted by the Council in November 2006. 

 
  Members referred to the Board’s submission on this matter to the LTCCP and in particular a 

need for flexibility for waste collection arrangements on Banks Peninsula where often kerbsides 
did not exist and the site characteristics of properties could limit the convenience and 
effectiveness of using wheelie bins. Also reiterated was the need to investigate the provision of 
a green waste transfer facility in the lower Lyttelton Harbour Basin. 

 
  The Chairperson thanked the staff members for the information provided. 
 
 3.2 LYTTELTON TOWN CENTRE REDEVELOPMENT 
 
  Mr Jack Wormald, Project Manager, advised that a topographical survey had been undertaken 

and project costings were presently being updated. A detailed report was coming to the March 
meeting of the Board. 

 
  Mention was made of the Lyttelton Community Arts Council’s interest in the provision of a public 

art work in London Street as part of the project, and staff undertook to liaise further with 
representatives of that organisation. 

 
  The Chairperson thanked Mr Wormald for his update. 
 
 3.3. LOCAL ROADING PROJECTS 
 
  Mr David McNaughton, Area Roading Manager, updated the Board on local roading projects 

and works in the harbour basin area. 
 
  Mr McNaughton was thanked for his update. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


